
 

 

 
 
 
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge Street   
Toronto, ON   
M4P 1E4   
 
 
December 9th, 2024  
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, Registrar 
 
Re:  Hydro Hawkesbury Inc, Application for 2025 Electricity Distribution Rates- File No. EB-
2024-0031 
 
 
Hydro Hawkesbury Inc. (HHI) applied to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) on August 6, 2024, for 
updated electricity rates effective January 1, 2025. The OEB approved the Issues List on 
October 21, 2024 (the Approved Issues List). HHI filed its information commitments with the 
OEB on November 4, 2024, and a Settlement Conference, involving VECC and OEB Staff, was 
held on November 19, 2024. 
 
On November 20, 2024, HHI informed the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) that, following the 
settlement conference, HHI and the participating parties were actively working towards 
submitting a comprehensive settlement proposal addressing all issues by December 9, 2024. 
 
The parties have agreed that additional time is necessary to finalize the written settlement 
proposal. Consequently, HHI, is requesting an extension until December 19, 2024, to file the 
complete settlement proposal with the OEB. 
 
Please note that HHI and the parties are committed to submitting the proposal at the earliest 
possible date within this extended timeline. 
 
Should you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact 
me directly. 
 
 

Yours very truly, 

 
 
 

Michel Poulin General Manager 
Hydro Hawkesbury Inc. 850 Tupper St. 
Hawkesbury, ON K6A 3S7 

Tel: 613-632-6689 


